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20 March 2020 
 
 
Kia ora koutou, 
  
As advised, our Board of Trustees and management team met last night to formulate a 
strategy in response to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
The following resolutions were made: 
• Year 5 and 6 camp experience scheduled for next week has been postponed until 

Term 4. 
 
• We have withdrawn participation in the EWCS swimming sports competition which has 

subsequently been cancelled by Horsham Downs School on their own assessment.  
 
• We have cancelled whole school assemblies for the remainder of Term 1 and to be 

reviewed in Term 2. Students will not be formally gathering in groups larger than class 
sizes. 

 
• Good hygiene is a priority at our school, and we are reinforcing this regularly with all 

students and staff. We know that practicing good hygiene is still the best thing we can 
all do to prevent illness. This includes limiting use of drinking fountains and we 
encourage our students to be sent to school with a personalised drink bottle.  

 
• Winter sports programmes are dependent upon the governing bodies of those sports 

making their position known as to whether the sport will proceed.  We are bound by 
those decisions, however, will make decisions again based on the best interests of our 
community. 

 
School Closure 
With so much information and misinformation swirling around about COVID-19, we wanted 
to share with you what will happen if we were to have a case in our school community. We 
have been planning for this and are in a position to respond quickly. 

• As soon as a case is confirmed in our immediate school community (eg. a student, 
staff member, or member of their household), the Medical Officer of Health and Ministry 
of Education will inform us about this, and we will work together to get quick and clear 
messaging out to you.  

 

• If there was a case confirmed of someone in our school, we will likely be asked to close 
temporarily by the Medical Officer of Health. This will allow time for close contacts to 
be traced, appropriate testing to be undertaken, and a careful clean of the school to be 
undertaken. 

• If our school does need to close temporarily, we have a plan in place to support 
students’ learning. 

 



 
 
 
Online learning 
In the event of school closure we have a number of strategies planned to enable teachers 
to direct learning at home. This would obviously be in a reduced form to what happens at 
school and differentiated to student capability and level. We would be using a range of 
digital tools to facilitate this and we will make direct contact at the time with express 
instructions on how this will occur.  
 
Our teachers are currently undertaking professional development in school should we find 
ourselves in this position. 
 
The Board and Principal are in daily contact around school strategy and response. This is 
adjusted as new information comes to hand. You will appreciate that this a fluid situation 
and decisions are based on the latest information. 
   
We are getting the most up to date advice and guidance so that we can confidently make 
informed decisions about the safety and wellbeing of our school community.  
 
We know COVID-19 feels scary and of course people are concerned for the wellbeing of 
our children. Please be assured that with no case confirmed in our school, your children 
are safe here at Gordonton School. 
 
Regards 
 

 
Keith O’Donnell 
Principal 
 

 
Shona Enersen 
BoT Chairperson 
 
 


